
 

   

TOGETHER 

A word from our Rector 
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Dear Friends, 

Blessings in the New Year! 
 
Not long ago, I heard a quote from a popular spiritual writer, άJesus never said, ΨWorship me.Ω έ  
ThatΩs the sort of statement that sounds much more significant than it really is.  ItΩs true that 
thereΩs no direct quote from our Lord with these exact words.  However, neither do we find       
άPay attention to me.έ  But itΩs undeniable that we are expected to do so! 
 
More than this; it would be a serious error to understand the LordΩs word as only those passages 
highlighted in a άred letter Bible.έ  The ŜƴǝǊŜ New Testament (in many different ways, of course)  
is the Word of Christ.  When we read the Gospels (and all the other New Testament books) as a 
whole, itΩs colossally evident that ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ is set forward as the apt—indeed, Spirit-directed—
response to Jesus. 
 
Keep in mind that, in addition to the many explicit references, worship is also clearly indicated in 
scripture by a number of other words and phrases.  There isnΩt enough space to list them all.   
HereΩs a small sample: 

        The Gospels:  Matthew 2:11, 14:33, 28:9-10, 28:16-17; Luke 9:37-38, 24:52; John 9:38, 20:28 

        Other New Testament traditions:  Philippians 2:10-11, Hebrews 1:6, Revelation 5:11-14, 22:3 
 
In άMainlineέ churches (including ours, which has historically placed strong emphasis on corporate 
worship) there does seem to be an increasing downplaying of what we do together on Sunday 
morning—as though it were a self-indulgent diversion from our άreal work.έ  I believe this to be      
a very serious mistake. 
 
IΩve also heard sentiments to the effect that worship is άeasyέ (contrasted, for example, with      
activism).  My basic response is this:  Anyone who actually thinks that worship is easy has          
probably never really worshipped.  Worship—άin spirit and truthέ (John пΥнпύ—can be a most     
intimidating prospect if we donΩt leave our hearts at the door of the church.  ItΩs certainly 
light-years away from being a risk-free enterprise.  It re-makes and re-arranges us at the core. 
 
Nevertheless, letΩs keep to it, άnot neglecting to meet together, as is the habit of some, but         
encouraging one another, and all the more as you see the Day approaching.έ (Hebrews 10:25)  
ThatΩs a pretty good resolution, IΩd say, for the New Year—or anytime! 
 
Yours, in our Great Savior and Lord:  I bid us always, άName Him Christians; name Him!έ 
       

        Adam + 
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As of December 20th, we have 143 pledges in hand, including 8 new pledges, for a total of  $332,124.  
Thank You! However, we are still hoping to hear from 42 folks who pledged in 2016 but have not yet  
done so for 2017.  
 
The Finance Committee and Vestry cannot make decisions on the programs and staff and set the 2017  
budget to be presented at our February 12, 2017 Annual Parish Meeting until we have a more complete  
response to the 2017 pledge campaign. If you have not yet returned your pledge, please do so as soon as 
possible. Additional pledge cards are available in the church office. 
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¢ƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ 
 bƻƳƛƴŀǝƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ wŜǇƻǊǘ 

 
 
 

The Nominating Committee members appointed for 2017 are Joan Kirkby, Sandy Marshall, Anne Moronta,  
Gilbert Merritt and Rick Paris.  
 
 

We offer the following candidates for the positions of Officers, Vestry Members and Delegates for consideration  
at the Annual Parish Meeting February 12, 2017.  Those parishioners continuing in office are listed as well. 
 
 

²ŀǊŘŜƴ 
(Nominated for another 2-Year Term)   Richard (Rick) Paris 
(Continuing for a Second Year)    Cynthia Murray 

 
 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ 
 (Nominated for another 1-Year Term)                                Steven (Steve) Koehler 

 
 

/ƭŜǊƪ  
(Nominated for another 1-Year Term)                Victoria (Vicky) Hutchens 

 
 

±ŜǎǘǊȅ 
(Nominated for another 2-Year Term)                 Marcia Bechtold 
(Nominated for another 2-Year Term)   Daniel (Danny) Corcoran 
(Nominated for another 2-Year Term)   John (Jack) Gentile 
(Nominated for 2-Year Term)    Katherine (Kate) Paradise 
 

(Continuing for a Second Year)    Brooke Eaton-Skea 
(Continuing for a Second Year)    Katherine (Kathy) Goddard 
(Continuing for a Second Year)    Melissa Keefe-Jones 
(Continuing for a Second Year)    Matthew (Matt) Thompson 

 
 

/ŀǇŜ /ƻŘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ /ƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ 
(Continuing for a Second Year)    Robert (Bob) Winter 
(Continuing for a Second Year)    Janet Winter 
 
 

5ŜƭŜƎŀǘŜǎ ǘƻ /ƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ 5ŜŀƴŜǊȅ 
(Nominated to fill a remaining 1-Year Term)  Jean Collins 
(Continuing for a Second Year)    Jane Nixon 
 

!ƭǘŜǊƴŀǘŜ 
(Nominated to fill a remaining 1-Year term)  Celia Calhoun 
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¢ƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ  
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мнΣ нлмт !ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ  

±ŜǎǘǊȅ {ƭŀǘŜ .ƛƻƎǊŀǇƘƛŜǎ 
 
²ŀǊŘŜƴΥ 

wƛŎƘŀǊŘ όwƛŎƪύ tŀǊƛǎ  
(Nominated for a two-year term). Rick has just completed a two-year term as Warden.  A άRecovering  
RomanέΣ Rick married the former Ann L. Pike at The Church of the Holy Spirit in 1971. Rick and Ann moved to 
East Orleans in 2009 after Rick retired from a career as a Human Resources Executive at several teaching  
hospitals. Rick served on the Vestry of St. AnneΩs in-the-Fields Episcopal Church in Lincoln, MA and on the 
Mission Committee of St. NicholasΩ Episcopal Mission in Darnestown, MD.  Rick also serves on the CHS 
Finance and Personnel Committees. 
 

/ȅƴǘƘƛŀ aǳǊǊŀȅ 
(Continuing for her second year of her term). Cynthia is a lifelong Episcopalian and has lived all over the  
United States during her marriage to Tom. Each time they moved (7 times in 37 years), one of the first  
things she did was to join an Episcopal church. She has been involved with many things including childrenΩs  
education, long-range planning, fund-raising, youth activities, convention delegate and altar guild. She has 
served on vestries in Garrison, NY and Shaker Heights, OH including as a warden. Cynthia says άI believe 
Church of the Holy Spirit is the most active and engaged parish of which I have been a member.έ Cynthia  
was a member of the CHS vestry before being elected Warden in 2016. 
 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΥ 
{ǘŜǾŜƴ ό{ǘŜǾŜύ YƻŜƘƭŜǊ 
(Nominated to serve a second one-year term).  Steve is a native Chicagoan who discovered Cape Cod thanks 
to his wife Anne and her deep family roots here. They moved to Orleans full time in 2014, eleven years after 
buying their home here as a seasonal escape. Before retiring in 2011, Steven pursued a career in accounting 
and financial reporting in several large and small corporations for nearly forty years and is a CPA. Over those 
years, he also had considerable experience working with churches and non-profit organizations applying the 
same skills. He has served as treasurer for three different Episcopal parishes in Illinois and New Jersey. Steve 
worked with the Diocese of Newark to provide financial consulting and annual audits for parishes and served 
on their Commission on Ministry. At CHS, he has been a member of the Finance Committee and sings in the 
choir. In the Orleans community he is a Trustee and Treasurer for the Orleans Conservation Trust. 

 

/ƭŜǊƪΥ 
±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ ό±ƛŎƪȅύ IǳǘŎƘŜƴǎ 
(Nominated to serve a second one-year term), Vicky is originally from Wakefield, MA where she spent over 
60 years as an active member of Emmanuel Episcopal Church. At different times over those years, she served 
as Warden, Clerk and Directress of the Altar Guild and was a member of the Vestry, Pastoral Care  
Committee, the Parish Profile Committee and, of course, always in the Choir. She and her husband, Bernie, 
moved permanently to the Cape three years ago and joined CHS where she sings in the Choir, works on the 
Reception Desk, is a member of the Altar Guild, Welcoming Paths Committee, volunteers all summer at Food 
4 Kids, works on the Rummage Sale and serves as the Parish Librarian. 

 
±ŜǎǘǊȅΥ 

aŀǊŎƛŀ .ŜŎƘǘƻƭŘ  
(Nominated for a two- year term). Marcia has just completed a two- year term on Vestry. Before they  
moved to the Cape full-time in 2002, Chip and Marcia were members of various parishes in the USA and 
internationally. Marcia has been an active member of CHS and was a member of the Search Committee that 
called Father Adam. She serves as Vestry liaison to the Lay Pastoral Care Committee and is an Intercessor at 
our Saturday evening service.   
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5ŀƴƛŜƭ ό5ŀƴƴȅύ /ƻǊŎƻǊŀƴ  
(Nominated for a two-year term). Dan has just completed a two-year term on Vestry.   Dan grew up in Falmouth  
and attended St. JosephΩs Catholic Church in Woods Hole. He became a Third Class Petty Officer Storekeeper during 
his six years of active duty in the U.S. Coast Guard. He met and married his wife, Amy Reese (Higgins) at The Church 
of the Holy Spirit under the guidance of Mother Sue Lederhouse and has been worshipping at CHS for five years. 
Their five-year old daughter, Ella Chase, attends Church School at CHS.  Dan and Amy are South Yarmouth residents. 
 
WƻƘƴ όWŀŎƪύ DŜƴǝƭŜ  
(Nominated for a two year-term). Jack has just completed a two-year term on Vestry. Jack and his family arrived on 
the Cape in 2000 and joined CHS and the Episcopal Church in 2002. He is a Lay Eucharistic Minister and Lay             
Eucharistic Visitor, serves on the Finance Committee and was a member of the Pastoral Care Ministry. His vision for 
CHS is to see the church grow and attract younger families, to provide a more dynamic environment and to engage 
with newly retired couples to further expand our resource pool. He supports our extensive outreach program both 
outside the  
parish as well as within the CHS healing programs. 
 
YŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜ όYŀǘƘȅύ DƻŘŘŀǊŘ 
(Nominated for a two-year term). Kathy has just completed a two-year term on Vestry.  Kathy άGrew up  
Presbyterianέ in Buffalo and became an Episcopalian after her marriage to Nat Goddard in 1961. They lived and 
worked at the Episcopal Center in West Cornwall, CT and then in South Kent CT where she was active in youth  
programs. They moved to Cape Cod and joined CHS in 1995 where she was on the search committee for the  
new rector. 
 
aŀǧƘŜǿ όaŀǧύ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴ  
(Nominated for a two-year term). Matt has just completed a two-year term on Vestry. Born and raised on the Cape, 
Matt is the owner of ThompsonΩs Printing in Orleans. He and his wife Jamie were married 13 years ago at CHS.  
He is a parent of two CHS άSunday School Membersέ and is working with the members of the vestry to encourage 
growth within the church family.  Matt has been the leader of the CHS Youth Group for the last several years and  
was instrumental in instituting the monthly parish breakfast prepared by the Youth Group. 
 
YŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜ όYŀǘŜύ tŀǊŀŘƛǎŜ 
(Nominated for a two-year term). Kate is originally from Chappaqua, New York where she first attended the  
Episcopal Church as a child. KateΩs professional career encompasses 25 years in Human Resources and Finance.  
She was a long-time member of The Church of Our Saviour in Brookline where she served on the vestry, the  
Nominating Committee, the Worship Commission and the Administration and Personnel Commission. She was  
coordinator of the annual Alternative Christmas Market for many years and served as lay co-convener for the 
Diocesan Charles River Deanery. Kate graduated from EfM in 2010. After moving to Eastham in January 2012, she 
joined CHS and currently is a member of the Personnel, Stewardship, and Welcoming Paths Committees. She also 
serves CHS as a Lay Eucharistic Minister and Lector. Kate is a passionate photographer.  She and her golden retriever, 
Violet, really enjoy hosting the Eastham-Wellfleet Shepherd Group. 
 
aŜƭƛǎǎŀ YŜŜũŜ-WƻƴŜǎ 
(Continuing for the second year of her term). After spending summers in Orleans her whole life, Melissa became a  
full-time Orleans resident in 2012.  She moved here with her husband, Matthew, and their three children. Prior to 
moving to Orleans, they lived in Dallas, Texas, and then northeast Pennsylvania where they practiced law together. 
They feel very fortunate to have found CHS within a few months of moving to Orleans. They knew right away that 
this congregation was the right fit for their family. The children are active in the Sunday School program and they  
enjoy participating in the many activities associated with the program.  Melissa helps out with baking for Ruth  
Campbell and the Hospitality Committee.  

±ŜǎǘǊȅ {ƭŀǘŜ .ƛƻƎǊŀǇƘƛŜǎΣ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ 
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.ǊƻƻƪŜ 9ŀǘƻƴ-{ƪŜŀ 
(Continuing for the second year of her term). Brooke has been a member of CHS since she and her  
husband, Brian, moved to the Cape in 2004.  They have three daughters and one granddaughter.  
After graduating from seminary in 1992, Brooke served as a youth minister in an Episcopal Church and  
as a counselor for various agencies in the Pittsburgh area. As a certified Pastoral Counselor she practiced  
as a psychotherapist and spiritual director. At CHS, Brooke has been a member of the Church School Team 
since September 2006. Along with several other parishioners, Brooke brought worship services to the  
Latham School where she worked as a clinician until May, 2015. She currently serves on the Outreach 
Committee as liaison to the Latham School and with the interdenominational Youth Overnights of  
Hospitality group formed to address the needs of youth at risk on Cape Cod. Brooke also works with 
MASSKIDS άEnough Abuseέ campaign to prevent child sexual abuse.  Last January, she began working  
with homeless women and their children at the Angel House through the Cultural Center of Cape Cod.  

 

/ƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴ 5ŜƭŜƎŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ 5ŜŀƴŜǊȅ wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜ 
WŀƴŜ bƛȄƻƴ 
(Continuing for the second year of her term). Jane has been a member of our diocese since 1963. She  
and her family were active members of St. ElizabethΩs Episcopal Church in Sudbury MA where she and  
her husband, Jack, both served on the Vestry and were Wardens. They joined The Church of the Holy Spirit  
in 2000 when Jack retired and they moved to Brewster. Jane has been an active member of CHS, was a  
Diocesan delegate in the past and has been a Eucharistic Visitor trainer for the Diocese for over 15 years. 
 

WŜŀƴ /ƻƭƭƛƴǎ 
(Filling the second year of a two-year term). Jean served last year as an Alternate Delegate and  
Representative. Jean says, άThe Church of England is where I received my religious grounding.έ  
She came to America in the мфслΩs and received her Episcopal education at St. Marks Church in  
Austin, Texas. Jean was a Eucharistic Minister and organized the youth services run by the Eucharistic  
Ministers and helped instigate a Clown Ministry. In previous parishes she has served on the Vestry, been 
part of the nominating team and organized the Lector schedule. She is currently a Lector and Bell Choir  
member at CHS. 

 

/ƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴ 5ŜƭŜƎŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ 5ŜŀƴŜǊȅ !ƭǘŜǊƴŀǘŜ wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜ 
/Ŝƭƛŀ /ŀƭƘƻǳƴ 
(Filling the second year of a two-year term). Celia and her husband visited CHS frequently starting in 1982 
and became members in 1996 when they moved here permanently. She served as Clerk to the Vestry for 
many years and was elected Senior Warden in 2009 during the interim rector period. She says she was 
privileged to be in the position to call Father Adam as our Rector. Celia volunteered as άRector's Assistantέ 
and then as interim Administrative Assistant. She helped develop the Lay Pastoral Care Committee and was 
co-mentor of the EfM group from 2007 until 2015. Celia is now offering to serve and will use whatever  
experience and knowledge of the parish she has gained for this broader role. If elected she would be  
honored to serve. 
 

5ŜƭŜƎŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ŀǇŜ /ƻŘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ /ƘǳǊŎƘŜǎΥ 
wƻōŜǊǘ ό.ƻōύ ŀƴŘ WŀƴŜǘ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ (Continuing for the second year of their term). Bob and Janet are long 
time active members of The Church of the Holy Spirit. They have ably served as representatives to the 
Cape Cod Council of Churches for many years, Bob since 2009 and Janet since 2013. 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

±ŜǎǘǊȅ {ƭŀǘŜ .ƛƻƎǊŀǇƘƛŜǎΣ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ 
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The December 2016 Crèche/Nativity exhibit will remain in the CHS Gallery until mid-January 2017 - enjoy this  
wonderful exhibit by Cynthia Murray and numerous contributing parishioners....and enjoy the stories linked to each 
beautiful Crèche!   
 

Sign up now to exhibit/sell your art/craft/story in 2017 -many months are still open.  Put up your work the first of the 
month - take down your work the end of your chosen month -easy - fun - rewarding.  Share your gifts with our church 
and beyond.  Questions? Contact Sharyn Laughton - artoff@comcast.net -508 255 7277. 

CLEANLINESS IS NEXT TO GODLINESS  -  AN ORGANIZED HOUSE IS A HAPPY HOUSEΧ  
LǘΩǎ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ŎƭŜŀƴ ƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ tŀǊƛǎƘ Iŀƭƭ ǎǘƻǊŀƎŜ ŀǊŜŀ .¸ C9.w¦!w¸ м{¢ ΗΗΗ 

Our Sexton Wayne, with the support of the Buildings and Grounds Committee, says it's time to clean out the storage 
area in the lower level of the Parish Hall off the Free Shop.  Reducing unnecessary/unused stored items will help 
us find more space for essentials that need a home.     
 

If you, your CHS group, or your community organization have items (including event supplies) and/or equipment 
stored in the shelving area, please take inventory and determine what needs to remain and what needs to be  

removed (i.e. thrown out or taken to be recycled or donated).  
 

ALL items remaining on the shelves MUST BE CLEARLY LABLED AS FOLLOWS: 
 

άYour Group Name or Activity - ACTIVE- нлмтέ 
 

Any items ON THE SHELVES THAT ARE NOT labeled will be removed IN FEBRUARY! 
 

    όtƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ Ŝŀǎȅ ŦƻǊ ²ŀȅƴŜ - ǿŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜƳƻǾŀƭ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ƛǘŜƳǎ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ƴŜŜŘŜŘύ 

w¦aa!D9 {![9 Ch[[h²-¦t 
The Rummage Sale 2016 netted $3,996 and our tithe donation of $400 was  
given to Homeless Prevention Council.  Our committee is very proud of our net 
profit of $3,596 and most grateful for the many people in the parish who worked 
long and hard to make this year's sale such a success.   
 

Thanks to all who donated their contributions and  time and talents.  
It could not have been done without you! 
 

Picture of Fay & Ike Cole, Judy Gardiner & Georgia Schneider presenting our $400 check to  
Hadley Luddy of Homeless Prevention Council. 

{I9tI9w5 Dwh¦t{τ{ǳƴŘŀȅ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ мрǘƘ 
¢ƘŜ .ǊŜǿǎǘŜǊκ5Ŝƴƴƛǎ {ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘ DǊƻǳǇ will meet at the home of Cynthia and Tom Murray on Sunday, January 15th   
at 5:00.  Their address is 173 Crocker Lane, Brewster.  For directions call (508) 896-5634, other questions call            
Elizabeth Merritt, (508) 240-6998. 
9ŀǎǘƘŀƳκ²ŜƭƭƅŜŜǘ ŀƴŘ hǊƭŜŀƴǎ —locations TBD; Check the Sunday Bulletins in January.  

²9[/haLbD t!¢I{ /haaL¢¢99 is asking parishioners to notice new people at a service and invite    
them to coffee hour and to also encourage new members of our congregation to join a committee and a 
Shepherd Group.   

C!Lw ¢w!59 L¢9a{ ŦƻǊ {ŀƭŜτ5ƻ ȅƻǳ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ŎǳǇ ƻŦ ŎƻũŜŜ ƻǊ ŀ ǊƛŎƘ ŎƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ ōŀǊΚ 
 

Consider buying some of the Fair Trade items for sale at CHS.  Look for the display in the Parish Hall. Pay by check or 
give cash to Fr. Ken or leave with office staff.  5ƻ ƴƻǘ Ǉǳǘ ŎŀǎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ōƻȄΦ 

§ 7 flavors of organic chocolate candy bars 
§ Organic olive oil from the Holy Lands (includes tag with information about where it is harvested) 
§ Regular and Decaf coffees—ground and whole bean (served at Coffee Hour too) 

You will enjoy delicious beverages and food while supporting worth while causes around the world.  

                             HAPPY AND BLESSED NEW YEAR  -  MAY JESUSΩ LOVE AND LIGHT SHINE ON YOU ALL YEAR LONG.  

mailto:artoff@comcast.net
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjY-9jLyZfQAhVI34MKHTu7B4AQjRwIBw&url=http://www.localmoverslincoln.net/&bvm=bv.137904068,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNFtNM0EoQtGCX5P4eJ9OGqyWb7Zfg&ust=1478639041056271
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiTpsu_y5fQAhUI0IMKHbgrDDwQjRwIBw&url=http://www.canstockphoto.fr/clipart-vecteur/vide.html&bvm=bv.137904068,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNEI5l2bStjoLFkm7BXUQxflrrdaUg&ust=1478640547
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjBteyGwfLQAhUGSBQKHX52D_AQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pngall.com%2Fnew-year-2017-png&psig=AFQjCNG7y1-84kJaJ1Ft_SUVb7LgQKLnBQ&ust=1481764439782631
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[!5L9{ [¦b/I9hb - WŀƴǳŀǊȅ рǘƘΣ нлмт ŀǘ bƻƻƴΦ               
Our Luncheon is held on the first Thursday of every month.                        
 
 

Please mark it on your new 2017 calendar and make it a New Year's resolution to join us!  The January Committee is: 
Sandy Marshall-dessert; Ragnhild Bjerke-centerpieces; Barbara Barrett-a lemon and 1/2 & 1/2; Georgia Schneider-
paper goods; Susan Owens-chips.  Everyone else, bring a sandwich to share and to join us a bit before 12:00 noon.    
It's easy and it is fun!   
 

We had a particularly good time in December when we had a lively Yankee Swap and participants went home with 
άnew treasuresέΦ We all had a swapping good time with a bit of Christmas joy in our hearts as well.  Thank you to  
Dilys for setting up the swap.  Happy New Year Everyone! 

[!.¸wLb¢I ²![Y - CǊƛŘŀȅ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ моΣ нлмтΣ млΥлл !Φ aΦ 
This is the first of our 2017 guided labyrinth walks on the second Friday of every month at 10:00 A.M.  The meditation 
theme offered this month by Dr. Margaret Rappaport, Veriditas-certified labyrinth facilitator, is άGraceέΦ   
 

Darlene, T. Hagon, Director of Music presents music selected to enrich the theme.  Rev. Anne Koehler shares a  
theological reflection to connect us to the deeper meaning of our walk experience. 
 

aŀȅ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀōȅǊƛƴǘƘ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ǳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŀƭƪ ƛƴ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜΦ   
LǘΩǎ ǘǊǳƭȅ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƘƛƴƎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ƘƻƭŘ ƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ   

 

aŀȅ ǿŜ ǇƻƴŘŜǊ WŜǎǳǎΣ ǿƘƻ ŀŎŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜǎ ǳǎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǊŎǳƭŀǊ ǇŀǘƘΣ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ Ŏƻƴǎǘŀƴǘ ƎǳƛŘŜΦ  
 Iƛǎ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎǎ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŦŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜΦ   

 

aŀȅ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǳǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳƛƴŘŦǳƭ ƻŦ ŜǊƻǎΣ ŀƎŀǇŜΣ ǇƘƛƭƛŀΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƻǊƎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƎƻƭŘŜƴ ǎƻǳƴŘ  
ǘƘŀǘ ōŜŎƪƻƴǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎΣ ǘǊǳǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǘƘΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎǊŜǘǎ ƻŦ ƭƛǾƛƴƎΦ 

 

!ǘ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƭŜŀǎǘΣ Ƴŀȅ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǊŜǾŜƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŎŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎ  
ŀǎ ǿŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƛǎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƭƪ.  

a9bΩ{ [¦b/I9hb - ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ муǘƘ ŀǘ bƻƻƴΦ  Bring your bag lunch and join the  
fellowship in the Fireplace Room.  Start the New Year off right... .ǊƛƴƎ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎΗ  

b9² Chh5 п YL5{ [9!59w{ILt !bbh¦b/95 
The Steering Committee for Food 4 Kids is pleased to announce the appointment of Brenda Ridgeway and  
The Reverend Anne Koehler as co-Directors for 2017 – нлмуΦ  Brenda and Anne look forward to getting to know the 
many volunteers, employees, and site personnel in the coming months.  With their help and support Food 4 Kids will 

continue to pursue its mission with passion and joy:    
 

²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭŜǾƛŀǘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘƘƻƻŘ ƘǳƴƎŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǿŜǊκƻǳǘŜǊ /ŀǇŜ ŀƴŘ ōŜȅƻƴŘ 
ōȅ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ¢ƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ  ŀƴŘ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎ 

ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ǳƳƳŜǊ CƻƻŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ό{C{tύ 
 

We are thankful for the inspired leadership and vision Ruth Campbell has given to this ministry since its inception at 
The Church of the Holy Spirit more than 3 years ago. And we will continue to support her outreach work as she  
encourages others on Cape Cod, the Islands and the greater Diocese of Massachusetts to be SFSP sponsors in their 
communities.   
 

! bƻǘŜ ŦǊƻƳ wǳǘƘ /ŀƳǇōŜƭƭ 
After four years and with great joy, new leadership for F4K has begun.  I give thanks for all who have given so much 
over the last four years, especially our volunteers from within and outside our Church community.  I will miss the  
daily serving, joy, and laughter we all shared during the ten weeks of summer work, but I will continue to be a mentor 
for the new leaders and will share our F4K model so others may serve families who are hungry. 
Peace, Ruth Campbell  

¸h¦¢I .w¦b/Iτ{ǳƴŘŀȅ  WŀƴǳŀǊȅ уǘƘ;   Come and join the fun! 
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I9![¢I aLbL{¢wL9{ /haaL¢¢99 
Our new άHealth Ministry Surveyέ is included as a separate insert in this monthΩs Together.  Please take the time to 
complete the survey during January. Completed surveys should be placed in the άSurvey Boxesέ at each entrance or 
mailed back to the church to the Attention: Health Ministries.   
 

We need your opinions and thoughts as to how we may best serve the health needs of CHS.  Your responses will be 
kept confidential but will help guide our ministry programs for the future. 
 

The Health Ministries Committee monthly meetings will be held the 2nd Thursday of the month at 4p.m. in the Library  
(January 12th). If you would like to join us,  please contact Ann Pike-Paris at 508-255-3583 or apikep2@gmail.com. 

/!t9 /h5 /h¦b/L[ hC /I¦w/I9{ 

When you read this, Christmas day will be in the past and we will be looking forward to the feast of Epiphany, the  
traditional time for giving Christmas gifts.  The story of the three wise men, also known as magi or kings, is a Bible story 
of their journey as they followed the star to Bethlehem bearing their gifts to the manger where Jesus lay.   
(Matthew 2:1-12).  It is well known and loved by young and old alike.  

 

Most of us have exchanged gifts on Christmas day.  However, The Church of the Holy Spirit will continue its own giving 
tradition on Epiphany weekend January 7th and 8th.  We will hear the story again at our Epiphany Troupe.  As the wise 
men march in singing άWe three kings . . . έ and deliver their gifts of  gold, frankincense, and myrrh to the baby Jesus, 
we will be invited to come forward to bring our gifts of new toys to honor the Christ Child.   

These gifts will be stored in the Parish Hall to be delivered next Christmas to the toy distribution center of the Hands of 
Hope, a ministry of the Cape Cod Council of Churches.  The toys we delivered this past year were greatly appreciated 
and the need next year will probably be even greater.  Please be generous.  
 

Janet & Bob Winter, CHS Delegates, Fr Bill Heuss, Public Policy Committee  

Cw99 {Iht  
Some 45 years ago, the CHS Free Shop began as a clothes recycling center for women with children.  Today it remains 
a Free Shop center and a place that helps so many people in need – beyond our wildest dreams.  Each month we will 
share a couple stories of how our donations have made a difference in someoneΩs life.   

 

{ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ȅƻǳƴƎ aƻǘƘŜǊ ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ōƻȅǎ - ǿŜ Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎΦ  {ƘŜ ǘƻƭŘ ƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ǎƛōƭƛƴƎǎ ǿŜǊŜ 
ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ aƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ƳƻƴŜȅΦ !ƭƭ ƘŜǊ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎ ŎŀƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƘŜ CǊŜŜ {ƘƻǇ ƻǊ YŀǝŜϥǎ /ƻǊƴŜǊΦ  
bƻǿ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ǎƻƴǎ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ CǊŜŜ {ƘƻǇΦ 
 

²Ŝ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀ ƭŜǧŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ǿƻƳŀƴ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŎƘŜƳƻΦ  {ƘŜ ƘŀŘ ƭƻǎǘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŘŜŀƭ ƻŦ ǿŜƛƎƘǘ - ǎƘŜ ŘƛŘƴϥǘ ǿŀƴǘ 
ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ƴŜǿ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǊ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜΣ ŀǎ ǎƘŜ ǘƻƭŘ ǳǎΣ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ōŜǧŜǊ όŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ 
ŀũƻǊŘ ƴŜǿ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎύΗΗ  {ƘŜ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ CǊŜŜ {ƘƻǇΦ 
 

Come and volunteer, see how our Free Shop makes a difference in peopleΩs lives and then get their stories first hand.  

We are open every Monday Noon to 3 p.m. and every Wednesday 10:00-1:00.  If the shop is closed when you want to 

drop off your WINTER donations, use the container outside the door.  
 

Customers are informed that our items are NOT for resale! 
 

!b5 ²9Ω±9 Dhb9 Dw99bτ we welcome all paper bags  left over from your holiday gifts or from local grocery stores.  

Just drop them off or put in the donation container outside the Free Shop door. 

άI have found that among its other benefits, 
giving liberates the soul of the giver.έ 

Maya Angelou 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fmnacc.org%2Fimages%2Ficon_scholarships_230w.png&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fmnacc.org%2Findex.php%3Foption%3Dcom_content%26view%3Darticle%26id%3D11%26Itemid%3D213&docid=Itk98E4xcUUhXM&tbnid=MzaykZ-ioRm-HM%3A
mailto:apikep2@gmail.com
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W¦{¢L/9 ϧ t9!/9   
-The annual a!w¢Lb [¦¢I9w YLbD .w9!YC!{¢ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ /I{ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ мсǘh from 8:30 AM to 10:30 a.m. 
will focus on Cape Cod Youth and Dr. King.  Our young people will use the arts and media to share how they see MLKΩs  
teachings apply to their/our lives today on Cape Cod and beyond. It is w9v¦Lw95 ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǇǊŜ-ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ  
CǊΦ YŜƴ /ŀƳǇōŜƭƭ ŀǘ ƪǎōŎŀƳǇōŜƭƭϪǾŜǊƛȊƻƴΦƴŜǘ  We expect all seats to be reserved before the event, so donΩt wait!  
 

-{!±9 ¢I9 5!¢9Η   ¢I9 Chw¦aΥ  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ !ǇǊƛƭ мΣ нлмт     .¦L[5LbD ! ²hwYLbD w9[!¢Lhb{ILt ²L¢I {¢!¢9 {9b!¢hw W¦[L!b /¸w       
фΥлл – мнΥлл at The Church of  the Holy Spirit.    The event is  Freeϝ and the public invited.   Bring a Friend.  
Facilitator: Ruth Bournazian. Participating:  State Senator-Elect Julian Cyr and a Panel of Advocates for Affordable 
Housing, Early Childhood Education and Family Support, Transportation, and Health Issues (including Drug Addiction). 
ϝ Registration Required.  Fr. Ken Campbell, PO Box 306, South Orleans, MA 02662 OR email: ksbcampbell@verizon.net  
Also send Fr. Ken  questions and concerns you would like addressed at The Forum. 
 

-On December 13th, two members of the w9C¦D99 {¦tthw¢ ¢9!a delivered specific donations and $2,500 in gift 
cards to two Worcester churches that are refugee and immigrant centers. Several local Cape Cod congregations 
including Federated Church, St. Joan of Arc and Eastham United Methodist have donated their Christmas offerings.   
Also, half of the 2016 Nauset Interfaith Thanksgiving offering was donated to RST.  
 

-The b!¦{9¢ w9DLhb ¸h¦¢I h¦¢w9!/I Ih{tL¢![L¢¸ ¢9!a is working with Nauset Together We Can, the  
Oddfellows and Homeless Prevention Council to help Ψat risk,Ω and homeless youth on the lower and outer Cape.   
We are hoping to have a drop in center for such youth within a year.  Half of the Nauset Interfaith 2016  
Thanksgivin offering went to YOH.   
 

The Church of the Holy Spirit has a number of folks on all these actions teams, all of them under the umbrella of 
Nauset Interfaith.  For more information on these and other action teams please contact Fr. Ken.  

h¦¢w9!/I /haaL¢¢99      
The CHS Outreach Committee is a very focused and dedicated group of parishioners who carefully review and  
interview the many organizations and agencies who benefit from our outreach donations.  This past fall, the           
committee held an Outreach Sunday to bring more awareness to the parish.  The Sunday celebration of service and 
commitment to our community was well attended and very successful. 
 

The committee invited agencies from all over the Cape that provide services for individuals and families both on and 
off the Cape.  Agency attendees included representatives from: Aids Support Group of Cape Cod, Big Brothers/Sisters 
of Cape Cod, Cape Cod Council of Churches (including a Baby Center and Covenant to Care For Foster Families), Cape 
Abilities, Champ House, Endupoto School, Food For Kids, Habitat for Humanity CC, Homeless Prevention Council,  
Housing Assistance Corporation, Latham Centers, Lower Cape Outreach Council and Up With Kids. 
 

Edye Nesmith, Executive Director of Cape Cod Council of Churches, addressed the 10:00 service prior to the agency 
presentations.  She mentioned the close working relationship between our church and the work of the Council in their 
seven different organizations supporting the diverse needs of people on Cape Cod. Edye also represented the   
CouncilΩs booth at the Outreach Fair.   
 

In a continuing effort to provide us information, the Outreach Committee will periodically provide articles about one of 
the agencies or charities that our Outreach funds supports.  This month they selected the Massai Steppe in Tanzania. 
 

For many years, CHS parishioner Cheryl Kyle has been working with a group that supports a mission in the Massai 
Steppe in Tanzania to provide education and clean water to an impoverished Massai villageΩs children. The Endupoto 
Primary School has grown rapidly from a dream in 2008 with one classroom to a school campus supporting 5 teachers, 
400+ Massai students and numerous buildings including classrooms, teachersΩ houses, latrines, kitchens, sports fields, 
500 trees and rainwater collection tanks.  
 

This year CHS is helping them reach the dream of building an Anglican Church and pastorΩs house for the school. The 
church, which has finally been built by Tanzanian labor and recently dedicated, seats 200 parishioners.  
 

Cheryl was here for a week this fall and attended our Outreach Sunday in October. She will return to Holy Spirit in the 
spring when we hope to hear more about this exciting mission. 

mailto:ksbcampbell@verizon.net
mailto:ksbcampbell@verizon.net
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¢I9 /I¦w/I hC ¢I9 Ih[¸ {tLwL¢Σ hw[9!b{ 
5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ мрΣ нлмс ±ŜǎǘǊȅ aŜŜǝƴƎ IƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ 

 
 

§ By vote of the Vestry, the Annual Meeting date has been changed to {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мнΣ нлмт ŀǘ ммΥол !aΦ   
       Alternate date in case of weather emergency will be Sunday, February 19, 2017. 
 

§ Steve Koehler reported that our finances for the month of November looked good and he is cautiously optimistic 
about the remainder of the year.  2017 budget work continues. 

 

§ The Welcoming Paths Committee is considering hosting a Garden Party outside the Library in the spring.  They are 
hoping to hold an ice cream social following the 10 AM Sunday service. 

 

§ Fr. Adam reported on a very successful Rectory Open House with over 100 people in attendance.  All of the work 
done on the Rectory was much admired. 

 

§ The Health Ministries Committee is including a parish questionnaire in the January ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ  They are also hoping 
to offer a CPR course later in 2017. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
           ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ IǳǘŎƘŜƴǎΣ /ƭŜǊƪ 

t!wL{I hCCL/9 /hwb9w 
 

§ aLbL{¢w¸ [9!59w{Υ нлмс !ƴƴǳŀƭ tŀǊƛǎƘ wŜǇƻǊǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ ōȅ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ моǘƘ ǘƻ !ƳŀƴŘŀΦ 
 
 

§ b9² ²99Y9b5 /¦{¢h5L!bΥ CHS will have a new weekend custodian, Kim Gagne, beginning Sunday 
January 8th.  Kim was chosen from among several qualified applicants interviewed by the  Personnel Committee.  
Kim lives in Harwich Port and also works at Claire Murray.  Please welcome her when you see her on Sunday 
morning.  She is looking forward to meeting all of you. 

 

   ! .LD ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳ ǘƻ 5ƻƴ .ǊŀƎŘƻƴ for his Weekend Custodian support  
                              during our interview and hiring process 

 

§ FEBRUARY TOGETHER DEADLINEΥ  WŀƴǳŀǊȅ мсǘƘτReturning to the usual 3rd Monday of month deadlineΦ     
       All questions and article contributions should be directed to Sue Sasso 860-614-1341 or susansasso@hotmail.com. 

 

The Serenity Prayer 
DƻŘΣ ƎǊŀƴǘ ƳŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊŜƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ L Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΣ 

ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ L Ŏŀƴ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƛǎŘƻƳ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ 

/I¦w/I {/Ihh[ b9²{  {ǇƛǊƛǘ YƛŘǎ is on hiatus.  We will provide Church School updates in ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ.   
§ ADVENT WREATH-MAKING on November 27th was a success in the Gathering Room. All enjoyed seeing the 
wreaths and their extraordinary beauty.   

§ GINGERBREAD HOUSE making and pizza party on December 3rd was a fun night for 70 attendees.  42 houses were 
completed with some sold on Sunday.    

§ The CHRISTMAS EVE PAGEANT had a large and enthusiastic cast including an all-female Holy Family, starring little 
Maya Anderson as Baby Jesus, Natalie Sweeney as Mary, and Charlotte Spiegel as Joseph.   

§ The HIGH SCHOOL CLASS began December 11th in the Rectory.  Meetings will be held the second Sunday of each 
month from 5:30 – тΥллΦ Parent volunteers are invited to provide the meal and stay for the class.  

§ The BARBARA HARRIS CAMP is reserved for our Church School families OCTOBER 7-8, 2017. Save the date!  
§ The childrenΩs 2015-2016 OFFERING was divided equally and $250 checks were sent, with letters written by  
        Maggie Bragdon, to the ANIMAL RESCUE LEAGUE and AMERICARES, HAITI . 
§ On 9tLtI!b¸ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ уǘƘΣ Maya Anderson and her parents will play the Holy Family in the Troupe.              
Parishioners are invited to bring unwrapped gifts for the Christ child. Children will come to church with their     
families and leave for the library with their teachers around 10:30 for board games and a story read by                
Bernie Hutchens. What a wonderful way to welcome Jesus! 
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The Church of the Holy Spirit 
204 Monument Road 
Orleans, Massachusetts  02653-3512 
508-255-0433 

www.holyspiritorleans.org. 
admin@chsorleans.org 
 

±ŜǎǘǊȅ hŶŎŜǊǎΥ 

Rick Paris, Warden 

Cynthia Murray,  Warden 

Steven Koehler, Treasurer 

Victoria Hutchens, Clerk 
 

±ŜǎǘǊȅ aŜƳōŜǊǎΥ 

Marcia Bechtold 

Daniel Corcoran 

Brooke Eaton-Skea 

Jack Gentile 

Katherine Goddard 

Melissa Keeffe-Jones 

Susan Owens 

Matthew Thompson 
 

¢ƘŜ wŜǾΦ !ŘŀƳ {Φ [ƛƴǘƻƴΣ wŜŎǘƻǊ 

The Very Rev. N. DeLiza Spangler, Assisting Priest 
Amanda McClenahan, Parish Administrator 

Darlene T. Hagon, Director of Music 

Sandra H. Cole, Organist 

John P. Hagon, Handbell Choir 

Debbi Manning, Office Assistant 

Wayne Currey, Head Sexton 

Sue Sasso, TOGETHER  Editor 

TOGETHER—Januyary 2017 

Or current occupant  

 

a!wY ¸h¦w /![9b5!w{Η 
January 2017 

(Refer to detailed articles) 
 

January 5th—LadiesΩ Luncheon 
January 7th-8th—Epiphany Troupe and toy donations 

January 8th—Youth Breakfast 
January 12th—Health Ministries Committee Meeting 

January 13th—Labyrinth Walk 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ моǘƘτ5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜτaƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ wŜǇƻǊǘǎ ŦƻǊ !ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ 
January 15th—Shepherd Groups 

January 16th—Martin Luther King Breakfast 
January 16th—February ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ deadline 

January 18th—MenΩs Luncheon 
January 31st—Did you return your Health MinistriesΩ Survey? 

 

{!±9 ¢I9 5!¢9{ 
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мнǘƘτ !ƴƴǳŀƭ /I{ tŀǊƛǎƘ aŜŜǝƴƎ  

(Snow Date—February 19th) 
April 1st—The Forum with Julian Cyr 

hǳǊ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŀǎ ¢ƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ƛǎ  
ǘƻ ǇǊƻŎƭŀƛƳ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŀǎ {ŀǾƛƻǊ ŀƴŘ [ƻǊŘΣ  
ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƭ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƻǾŜΦ 


